
Item 19: Applications for Associated Organization Status 

The International Association of Catalysis Societies, an Associated Organization of 
IUPAC, has revised its Constitution and has requested that the new Constitution be 
approved by IUPAC. An e-mail message from the Secretary, Dr. I. Tkatchenko and a 
copy of the revised Constitution follow this page. The Council is requested to approve, or 
not, the revised Constitution. 

The International Plasma Chemistry Society has requested approval of its application for 
Associated Organization status. An e-mail message from the President of the IPCS, Prof. 
S. Girshick and a copy of the Statutes and Bylaws of the IPCS follow this page. The 
Council is requested to approve, or not, Associated Organization status. 

The International Association of Chemical Thermodynamics has requested approval of its 
application for Associated Organization status. A letter from the Chair, Prof. J.-P. Grolier 
and the Secretary, Prof. J. H. Dymond, a copy of the Constitution of the IACT, and a list 
of the members of the Board follow this page. The Council is requested to approve, or 
not, Associated Organization status. 

Both the IPCS and the IACT were formed by former members of IUPAC bodies who felt 
that the new IUPAC organization did not give sufficient prominence to their fields. 

Southern and Eastern Africa Network of Analytical Chemists (SEANAC) has requested 
approval of its application for Associated Organization status. A letter from the Secretary 
General of the SEANAC, Prof. N. Torto, a description of the proposed activities of the 
SEANAC, and its constitution follow this page. The Council is requested to approve, or 
not, Associated Organization status. 


